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Fisheries

Endorsement of transshipment
guidelines marks a key move against
IUU �shing

12 September 2022
By Responsible Seafood Advocate

New voluntary guidelines help ‘close major loopholes and
protect �sh stocks’

A key intergovernmental forum on �sheries and aquaculture has endorsed new voluntary guidelines
(https://www.fao.org/iuu-�shing/news-events/detail/en/c/1598976/) governing the transfer of �sh
between ships. It’s a move to curb IUU (illegal unreported and unregulated) �shing, which threatens the
sustainability of global �sh stocks.

Developed by Members of the Food and Agriculture Organization of the United Nations (FAO) and
presented at the 35th Session of the FAO Committee on Fisheries (COFI35), the Voluntary Guidelines for
Transshipment “aim to regulate, monitor and control transshipment to support sustainable �sheries
and further close loopholes that enable �sh derived from IUU �shing to enter the market.”

Transshipment involves the direct transfer of �sh from one vessel to another, regardless of its location,
before the cargo is recorded at its �nal destination. It can take place in various locations, including
ports, coastal waters and the high seas. While transshipment can be essential to reduce operating costs
and maximize sustainable �shing opportunities, if not properly regulated it can be used to disguise
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illegally-caught �sh, undermining national, regional and global efforts to curb IUU �shing.

The goal of the Voluntary Guidelines for Transshipment is to assist states, regional �sheries
management organizations (RFMOs) and other intergovernmental organizations by providing
standards for developing their policies and regulations that govern transshipment, with a view to
integrating these into regulatory frameworks for sustainable �sheries management.

(http://penverproducts.com)

According to the FAO, the guidelines can support �shers, �sh processors and others in the sector who
act responsibly and in accordance with their �shing authorizations, while helping authorities to monitor
and rebuild stocks, conserve marine biodiversity and build sustainability in the long term.

Buyers facilitate the unloading of frozen �sh from a foreign �shing vessel at the General Santos Fish
Port Complex in General Santos City, Philippines. Photo courtesy of FAO/Veejay Villafranca.
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“These guidelines are a powerful tool with the potential to make a meaningful contribution to
combating IUU �shing,” said Manuel Barange, Director of FAO’s Fisheries and Aquaculture Division.

The week-long COFI meeting also discussed how to grow global aquaculture sustainably and equitably,
improve �sheries management and ensure biodiversity conservation and sustainable development of
�sheries and aquaculture in the context of climate change.

According to FAO, �sheries and aquaculture can potentially contribute more to improved global food
security and nutrition, but “efforts must be stepped up” to ensure further development is e�cient,
inclusive and sustainable, and recognizes “the vital role of small-scale �shers and �sh farmers.”

“Today, more than ever, as we face many global challenges, �sheries and aquaculture play an
increasingly important role in providing food, nutrition and jobs across the world,” said FAO Director-
General Qu Dongyu. “Our valuable aquatic resources must be managed and used responsibly and
sustainably, guided by the best science available.”
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